COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE 2

Monday, September 25, 2006

QUESTION NO. 2
QUESTION: Councillor C. Jones

"To ask the Manager if it is plausible to issue planning guidelines to ensure that developers of residential estates mark/divide up individual car spaces within communal parking bays?"

REPLY:

The matter of communal car parking spaces is addressed in the Development Plan 204-2010 as follows;
One or two car parking spaces per dwelling shall generally be provided off the public road or in purpose designed on-street parking bays, depending on design.

In the case of shared parking of more than 6 spaces serving dwellings with 1 or 2 bedrooms, the standard shall be one space per dwelling for the use of the residents and in addition 50% of that number for the use of visitors giving a total of 1.5 spaces per unit. Each shared parking area should contain one car parking space for disabled drivers. In the case of sheltered housing there shall be a provision of one space for every two dwellings to include spaces accessible to disabled people. In the case of nursing homes and other homes with communal facilities, the standard shall be two spaces for every resident staff unit and one for every four resident bed spaces.
It is not considered necessary to issue guidelines in this regard as the issue is adequately covered in the Development Plan and conditions are usually attached to planning permissions for residential schemes that finishes to the car parking areas be different to the road finishes and be agreed with the planning authority prior to commencement of development on site thus demarcating the car parking areas.  The finishes usually also demarcate the individual spaces and it is felt that this is a more effective means of achieving what the question asks.
